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QuickPoint! – Oregon should be supporting 

restaurants and bars, not freezing them out. 
 

By Rachel Dawson  
 

Governor Kate Brown recently decided to take her Coronavirus “two-week pause” 

one step further by issuing an aggressive statewide “two-week freeze” running 

from November 18th through December 2nd (with an additional two weeks for 

Multnomah County).  

 

Among its many restrictions, the freeze forces restaurants and bars to offer take-out 

only, and gyms, museums, and many indoor entertainment activities will be 

required to close once again. 

 

The freeze comes at a time when more Oregon restaurants and bars are 

permanently shutting their doors due to lost revenue from the pandemic. 

Unfortunately, they will feel some of the hardest effects of the freeze even though 

health officials found that restaurants are not to blame for the recent rise in covid 

cases. Oregon health officials stated that social gatherings, including at least five 

Halloween events and parties, are the main culprits for the case increase over the 

past few weeks. 

 

According to the president of the Oregon Restaurant & Lodging Association, “Few 

cases of the virus have been linked to the state's food and drink establishments, 

which provide a needed refuge.” Placing stricter rules on restaurants and bars may 

very well backfire on officials as Oregonians shift their outings elsewhere, 

increasing the number of private gatherings where social distancing is less likely 

than in a formal restaurant setting. 

 

Restaurants represent many Oregonians’ livelihoods and should not be used as a 

scapegoat for the state. Governor Brown should rescind her restriction on 

restaurants. 
 

 

Rachel Dawson is a Policy Analyst at Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s free 

market public policy research center. 
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	“Allowing a community to customize the execution of statewide policies to match the community’s capacity would make a real difference in the resilience of rural communities.”

